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 Next Meeting 

  Saturday,  16th April  

Randjes Estate, 

Randjeslaagte Road 

(Opposite Balfour Park Shopping Centre) 

2-30pm 

 

The Boer War  

Diary  

Of  

 Jocelyn F de F Shaw  
By George Shaw  

 
 

 

   Members FREE 

     Visitors R20 

 

         



 

SUGGESTED PROGRAM FOR 2016 
 

April - The Boer War Diary Of  Jocelyn F de F Shaw - George Shaw 

May: Show and Tell ï all members to participate.  

June: Seek and ye shall find ï Connie Haskell 

July: Legal Documentation, how it should be read Neels Coertse  

August: Work shop ï mind mapping with Robert Bush 

September: Bob Saunders ïñBrickwallsò. 

October: Stan Close ï visit to Jewish Roots in Belarus 

November: Xmas party 

 

**********************  
 

Exciting times on St Helena 
 

    
The runway over Dry Gut and across Prosperous Plain 

  
The Saints turned out to see this historic moment.                 The plane coming in to land 

 

A small airplane with Air Safety Support 

International (ASSI) regulators is due in about two 

weeks time. They will be there for seven days 

conducting test flights and a final on-site audit of the 

airport. If all goes well as is expected, international 

certification should then follow. The airport will then 

be authorised to start scheduling commercial flights 

ahead of the official opening date of 21 May, 2016. 

http://whatthesaintsdidnext.com/2016/04/05/the-

brand-new-st-helena-airport-is-amazing/ 

 

Inside the airport building 

 

**********************  

http://whatthesaintsdidnext.com/2016/04/05/the-brand-new-st-helena-airport-is-amazing/
http://whatthesaintsdidnext.com/2016/04/05/the-brand-new-st-helena-airport-is-amazing/


 

There is still time for you to join the Archive tour ï a couple of spaces still available. 
 

 

GENEALOGIESE 

GENOOTSKAP VAN 

SUID-AFRIKA  

  

GENEALOGICAL 

SOCIETY OF 

SOUTH AFRICA  

 

During 2015 the GSSA presented two successful archive tours.  Members were impressed by the amount 

of information they were able to retrieve, all in a relaxed atmosphere as all logistics were in place and 

participants were given beforehand enough instructions how to use the archives and which sources to find 

there. 

The first tour was from the North to the Western Cape and included all transport, accommodation, two 

meals per day etc.  The second tour with plus minus the same programme was organised for members 

from mainly the Cape and those who were able to use their own transport and lodging.  Three day were 

spent in the Cape Town Archives Repository, one at Gisa in Stellenbosch and the last day with the book-

collection of the Huguenot Museum in Franschhoek. 

During 2016 the following tours are considered: 

1. 18-22 April : Western Cape Archives (KAB, GISA & Huguenots or Drakenstein Heemkring) for 

members who can provide their own transport and accommodation.  Costs approximately R800 

per member. 

2. 21-26 August: Western Cape Archives (KAB, GISA & Huguenots or Drakenstein Heemkring) 

for members from other provinces including flights, bus transport, accommodation, two meals per 

day, entrance fees, guides etc.  Costs approximately R7,000 per member. 

3. 23-28 October: Gauteng Archives (TAB, LDS & Erfenisstigting) for members from other 

provinces.  Costs approximately R6,800 per member. 

OR 

24-28 October: Gauteng Archives (TAB, LDS & Erfenisstigting) for members who can provide 

their own transport and accommodation.  Costs approximately R650 per member. 

OR 

23-26 October: Bloemfontein Archives (VAB en Oorlogmuseum) including bus transport, 

accommodation, two meals per day, entrance fees, guides etc.  Costs approximately R4,500 per 

member. 

Deposits are payable from 1st of January 2016 onwards. 

To ensure you of a place on one of the tours and to make planning easy or to find out more and to be 

placed on the mailing list, contact Ellen at eharmse@mweb.co.za. 

mailto:eharmse@mweb.co.za


   

BOSMAN AND DIPPENAAR BOOKS REPRINT  
 
 Wednesday 6 April 2016 
 

Dear friends 
 
Due to popular demand, a limited reprint of the Bosman and Dippenaars books are being done. 
  
Please pass on this newsletter to other family members and interested parties, including those who do not have e-

mail access. If you have already bought a book and donôt want to place any more orders, simply ignore this 

message. 
  
1) The book, entitled Die Familie Bosman in Suid-Afrika ï 300 Jaar, (as published in 2008) includes: 
Å      A professional blue A4 paperback book in 2 volumes with a total of 852 pages 
Å          More than 800 photographs, signatures and illustrations 
Å          A family tree of 346 pages and more than 16,000 names with an additional surname index of 43 pages 
Å          Numerous anecdotes and historical jewels on the family. 
o    For sale at R650 per set (shipment via courier service in South Africa included). 
o    If you want to avoid shipment and receive your book a little earlier, you can collect it from me personally from 

the end of June in Bellville (Cape Town) at a discounted price of R550 per set. 
  
2) The book, entitled Die Dippenaar-familie van Suid-Afrika , (as published in 2015) includes: 
Å      A professional brown A4 paperback book with a total of 659 pages 
Å          More than 400 photographs, signatures and illustrations 
Å          A family tree of 302 pages and more than 12,000 names with an additional surname index of 38 pages 
Å          Numerous anecdotes and historical jewels on the family. 
o    For sale at R550 per set (shipment via courier service in South Africa included). 
o    If you want to avoid shipment and receive your book a little earlier, you can collect it from me personally from 

the end of June in Bellville (Cape Town) at a discounted price of R450 per set.  
  
The shipping costs abroad are available from me on request. The deadline to order books is strictly Friday 27 May 

2016 at 13:00 noon. Please order early to avoid disappointment. 
  
If you want to place an order, you can respond to this message, upon which I will send you an order form. Please 

fill out that order form and return it to me along with proof of payment (EFT or deposit slip) by e-mail or fax. 

Unfortunately no books can be printed and sent without a valid order. The delivery of your order should take place 

from about the end of June at your nearest PostNet branch (an alternative arrangement is available for other areas). 
  
The above mentioned are to date the most comprehensive publications of these families of South Africa and sought 

after collectorôs items. The books are compiled in Afrikaans , but accommodates English readers too by means of 

English descriptions in three of the core chapters to guide them to an easier understanding of the basic contents. 
 

These are perfect gifts for your family members, providing them with a solid legacy for which they will be forever 

grateful to you. 
  
Thank you and kind regards 
  
Isak Bosman (b10c5d4e6f1g2h1i3j1 / Dippenaar: b6c9d7e9f2[g3h1]) 

Head of Research of BOSMAN and DIPPENAAR family histories (and also LESCH) 

E-mail              : isakbosman@gmail.com  

Website           : https://www.facebook.com/groups/BosmanSA/ and 
                          https://www.facebook.com/groups/DippenaarSA/ 

Postal address : P.O. Box 1094, SANLAMHOF, 7532, South Africa 
Mobile              : +27 (0)84 444 9976 (after hours)  
Fax                  : +27 (0)86 514 4186 

 

**********************  

 

mailto:isakbosman@gmail.com
https://www.facebook.com/groups/BosmanSA/
https://www.facebook.com/groups/DippenaarSA/


Do you know any Smiths? 
 

The Smiths 
You can't get away from a man named Smith, 

Wherever you roam the earth, 

Plugging along with a cheery song, 

Proving his sterling worth. 

Down in the earth, in the mines below, 

Or up, way up in the air, 

However, whenever, wherever you go , 

You will find that Smith's been there. 

You can't get away from the ubiquitous Smith, 

 

And when a new age brings scope-- . 

When flying to Mars and various stars 

Is viewed as a possible hope, 

A fellow some day in the Milky Way 

Will prove that the hope's no myth. 

And a million to one the son of a gun 

Will own to the name of Smith." 

 

I found reference to this poem when I was reading the book ñDigger Smith and Australiaôs Great Warò. 

 
Smiths were among the first men to land at Gallipoli. Smiths fought and died at Pozieres, Bullecourt and 

Passchendaele. Smiths were wounded - and treated by doctors and nurses named Smith. At home, Smiths penned 

patriotic doggerel and spoke vociferously against conscription. There was Grace Cossington Smith and her iconic 

painting The Sock Knitter, and Victor Smith, who designed a guided missile in his dad's workshop in suburban 

Brisbane. Australia's Smiths included the AIF's senior policeman, a Jewish VC, and the war's most famous 

Australian aviators. They and thousands of more humble Smiths reflect the hopes and fears, the tragedies and the 

triumph of Australia in the Great War. Then there are the German-Australian Smiths, the Schmidts, who fought for 

Australia even as Schmidts at home were vilified and interned. Just as the Great War affected all Australians, we 

can see the great range of their experience through the lives and deaths of those sharing the most common, 

representative surname. 
 

I have been researching a certain George Smith, son of George Smith, grandson of George Smith as well 

as great grandson of a George Smith. He also happens to be father to a George Smith! Some people have 

no imagination! 

 

Thanks to Doreen Piner I now have the poem.                                                                                      MG 
 

From: Peter Stanley [mailto:P.Stanley@adfa.edu.au]  

Sent: 05 April 2016 11:39 PM 

To: Doreen 

Subject: RE: [Peter Stanley] Poem 

 

Hello Doreen 

Here you go. 

 

"SMITH"' (By "Den") 

Sir Keith Smith said at the civic reception to the Southern Cross flyers in Sydney that a Smith had flown first 

from 

England to Australia, a Smith had flown first across the Pacific, while a third.Smith, Lowell Smith, an 

American, had flown first round the world. 

 

It was published in various places - in a Victorian newspaper (The Herald) first - C.J. Dennis was its regular 

verifying columnist - but I found it in the News (Adelaide) Thursday 14 June 1928, p. 6, using the National 

Library's Trove data base. (I just googled the first line and up it came in Trove: easy.) 

 

I'm assuming you found a reference to the poem in my book Digger Smith and Australia's Great War? 

 



C.J. Dennis would have been tickled to learn that someone named Doreen was asking after one of his poems. 

 

I hope that's what you were looking for 

Sincerely 

 

Peter Stanley 

 

Prof. Peter Stanley, FAHA 

Australian Centre for the Study of Armed Conflict and Society 

University of New South Wales, Canberra, at the Australian Defence Force Academy, Northcott Drive 

Campbell, ACT, 2610 

Australia 

p.stanley@adfa.edu.au 

 

**********************  
 

Celebrating Shakespeareôs death 400 years ago. 
 

Six years after Elizabeth I came to the throne (and the introduction of baptismal registers) the baptismal 

register of the Holy Trinity parish church in Stratford shows the following entry for April 26, 1564:  

 

The entry is in Latin and reads, "Guiliamus filius Johannes Shakspere"; that is, "William son of John 

Shakspere." 

From these few words the whole Shakespeare myth/legend has evolved. Scholars, with no evidence for or 

against him, have presumed that this is the man who wrote the plays. 

 

 

 
John Shakespeares house in Stratford-upon-Avon 

 

If this is the Bard, the actual date of his birth is not even known. According to The Book of Common 

Prayer, it was required that a child be baptized on the nearest Sunday or holy day following the birth, 

unless the parents had a legitimate excuse. However, the reality is that, although his birthday is celebrated 

on the 23
rd

, no one really knows when that William Shakespeare was born.  

 

William Shakespeare probably died on 23 April 1616, his 52nd birthday. 

mailto:p.stanley@adfa.edu.au
http://www.shakespeare-online.com/biography/lifeinstratford.html
http://shakespeare.about.com/od/shakespeareslife/a/Biography.htm


 

 In truth, the exact date is not known as only a record of his burial on the 25th has survived. 

 

GOOD FREND FOR JESUS SAKE FORBEARE 

TO DIGG THE DUST ENCLOASED HERE 

BLEST BE Y  MAN Y SPARES THES STONES 

AND CURST BE HE Y MOVES MY BONES 

When Shakespeare retired from London around 1610, he spent the last few years of his life in New Place 

ï Stratford-upon-Avonôs largest house which he purchased in 1597. It is believed that Shakespeareôs 

death occurred in this house and would have been attended by his son-in-law, Dr John Hall, the town 

physician. 

New Place is no longer standing, but the site of the house has been preserved by the Shakespeare 

Birthplace Trust and is open to visitors. 

The cause of death is not known, but some scholars believe that he was sick for over a month before he 

died. On March 25 1616, Shakespeare signed his dictated will with a ñshakyò signature, evidence of his 

frailty at the time. Also, it was customary in the early seventeenth century to draw up your will on your 

deathbed, so Shakespeare must have been acutely aware that his life was coming to an end. 

In 1661, many years after his death, the vicar of Stratford-upon-Avon noted in his diary: ñShakespeare, 

Drayton, and Ben Jonson had a merry meeting, and it seems drank too hard; for Shakespeare died of a 

fever there contracted.ò With Stratford-upon-Avonôs reputation for scandalous stories and rumors in the 

seventeenth century, it is difficult to authenticate this story ï even if it was written by a vicar. For 

example, there have been other observations about Shakespeareôs character that seemingly contradict this: 

Richard Davies, archdeacon of Lichfield, reported, ñHe died a papist.ò 

As a local gentleman, he was buried inside Holy Trinity Church.  

It is popularly believed that Shakespeare was buried inside Holy Trinity Church as a mark of respect for 

his lifeôs achievements. In fact, Shakespeare bought tithe land from the church which gave him the right 

to be buried in the chancel. The investment cost him £440 and contractually obliged him to fund the 

church repairs, but there is no record of Shakespeare ever contributing money to the church. 

By Lee Jamieson, Updated December 16, 2014.  

 

 

 

http://shakespeare.about.com/od/shakespeareslegacy/a/newplace.htm
http://shakespeare.about.com/od/shakespeareslegacy/a/Shakespeare_Birthplace_Trust.htm
http://shakespeare.about.com/od/shakespeareslegacy/a/Shakespeare_Birthplace_Trust.htm
http://grammar.about.com/od/classicessays/a/The-Difference-Of-Wits-By-Ben-Jonson.htm
http://shakespeare.about.com/od/glossary/g/holy_trinity.htm
http://shakespeare.about.com/od/shakespearebasics/tp/popular.htm
http://shakespeare.about.com/bio/Lee-Jamieson-52657.htm


DNA test on Richard III remains shows affair broke royal blood line 
Date December 3, 2014    Sarah Knapton 

 

 
The remains of Richard III. Photo: University of Leicester 

When the skeleton of Richard III was discovered in a car park in Leicester in 2012, archaeologists knew it was a 

momentous find. 

But little did they realise that it might expose other skeletons - those in the cupboard of the British monarchy - and 

even call into question the blood line of the royal family. 

In order to prove that the bones really were Richard III's, scientists needed to take a DNA sample and match it to 

his descendants. 

The portrait of Richard III that hangs at London's Society of Antiquities, now 

believed to be the most accurate depiction extant. Photo: AP  

Genetic testing through his maternal DNA proved conclusively that the body 

was the king's. However, when they checked the male line they discovered 

something odd. The DNA did not match, meaning that at some point in 

history an adulterous affair had broken the paternal chain. 

Although it is impossible to say when the affair happened, if it occurred 

around the time of Edward III (1312- 1377) it could call into question 

whether kings such as Henry VI, Henry VII and Henry VIII had royal blood, 

and, therefore, the right to rule. 

Without his claim to royalty, Henry VII is unlikely to have been able to raise 

an army for the Battle of Bosworth, in which Richard III was killed, and the 

history of England could have been very different. 

And it has implications for the current British royal family, who share a 

direct blood line to the Tudors. 

Kevin Schurer, professor of English local history at the University of 

Leicester, said: "The first thing we need to get out of the way is that we are 

not indicating that Her Majesty should not be on the throne. 

"There are 19 links where the chain could have been broken, so it is 

statistically more probable that it happened at a time where it didn't matter. 

"However, there are parts of the chain which, if broken, could hypothetically affect royalty." 

Because Richard III was childless, scientists looked at the descendants of Edward III, his great-great-grandfather. 

Fathers pass on a copy of their Y chromosome to their sons, so Richard and Edward should carry the same DNA. 

Likewise, any descendant of Edward's would share the same Y chromosome as Richard, and a match would prove 

his royal descent. 

Scientists were intrigued to find that the DNA did not match, suggesting that a "non-paternity event" occurred 

somewhere between Edward III and his descendants.   

If the illegitimate baby was Edward's son John of Gaunt (1340-1399) or his son Henry IV (1366-1413) then the 

royal blood line would be lost. Professor Schurer added: "If there is one particular link that has more significance 

than any other it has to be the link between Edward III and his son John of Gaunt. 

"John of Gaunt was the father of Henry IV, so if John of Gaunt was not actually the child of Edward III, arguably 

Henry IV had no legitimate right to the throne and, therefore, neither did Henry V, Henry VI and, indirectly, the 

Tudors. 

"Likewise, if the break is in the part of Richard III this would also ask questions about legitimacy of the claims of 

Richard and his brother Edward. However, you are never going to get an answer without exhuming a dead person." 

Henry VII (1457-1509) claimed a right to the throne through his wife Elizabeth of York, who was the daughter of 

Edward IV (1422-1483). Her royal line also came through John of Gaunt. Henry also had a royal blood line 



through Margaret Beaufort, his mother, who was the great-great-great-great-granddaughter of Edward I (1239-

1307), but the Beauforts were banned by statute from ruling by Henry IV. 

Elizabeth Norton, a Tudor historian and author, said that the research could have wide implications for British 

history. "This is a very interesting finding. There are huge arguments about whether Elizabeth of York was 

legitimate," she said. 

"This might suggest that she did not have a royal blood line and, if so, then the Tudors did not either." 

She believes that the break is unlikely to have happened with John of Gaunt. "John of Gaunt and his wife are really 

a love story," she said. "He married her and legitimised the children he had with her. So it's unlikely that the link 

was broken there." 

The DNA results also revealed new details about the appearance of Richard III. It proves that he is likely to have 

had blue eyes and blond hair, which may have darkened over time. 

Experts say a portrait of Richard which hangs in the Society of Antiquities in London is the closest representation 

of the former king. 

Dr Turi King, of the department of genetics at the University of Leicester, added: "There are no contemporary 

portraits of Richard - they all postdate his death by about 25 to 30 years onwards. So what I was interested in doing 

was looking at what the DNA evidence could tell us about what his hair and eye colour was predicted to be and see 

which portrait that most closely matches. 

"The DNA evidence indicates that he has a high probability of having blue eye colour and blond hair. That would 

be a childhood hair colour, and hair can darken with age." 

Dr King is attempting to sequence the entire genome of Richard III to look for diseases and health issues that the 

king might have suffered. 

The Royal Household said it did not wish to comment on the research, which is published in the journal Nature 

Communications. 
Telegraph, London 

 

 

 

From the Potchefstroom Herald 
 

 
 



 
 
 

 

 

L D S Family History Library  

OPEN 9 AM- 4 PM TUESDAY THROUGH FRIDAY 

SATURDAY 7 AM - 2:30 PM.  Note ï CLOSED ON MONDAYS 

 

GSSA Contacts, Joburg branch: 
 

The Committee 2016 
David Kinghorn - Chairman / Treasurer / Membership dmkcc@iafrica.com 

Robert Bush ï Vice Chairman - bushrj@telkomsa.net 

Margaret Gundry ï Editor, Newsletter margaret@gundry.za.net    

June Botha- Committee Member juneb@telkomsa.ne 

Doreen Piner - Committee Member lynx@iafrica.com 
 

 

Contributions to newsletter will be gratefully received!  

Or ï should you wish to be removed from the mailing listé 
Editor - Margaret Gundry  margaret@gundry.za.net 

  

 

And if you are in Cape Town over the weekendééé.. 


